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We have this perfect vision of a saint—forgetting that Jesus was and is the only one without sin.  That perfect vision of a 

saint can prevent us from realizing that saints are great role model for the rest of us precisely because they are not perfect.  

St. Augustine of Hippo (454-430) is a case in point.  Despite being raised by a Christian mother, St. Monica, he waited 

until he was 32 to be baptized.  He led a rather dissolute life prior to his baptism: attracted to Manichaeism, a 

Persian/Iranian dualistic faith, and Neo-Platonism; at age 17 began a 15 year affair with a Carthaginian woman producing 

a child; ended that relationship to marry a young heiress; broke off that engagement to be baptized and become a celibate 

priest!  (Makes one understand though one of his most famous quotes from Confessions of Augustine, Book VIII, 7, “Give 

me chastity and self-control, but not yet.”) After this rather shaky Christian start nevertheless Augustine became one of 

the greatest theologians in Western Christianity.  There’s hope for all of us! 

The month of September is still part of the season of Trinity, Sundays after Pentecost, AKA Ordinary Time.  However, 

that does not mean it is at all ordinary at All Saints’—activity picks up:   

• Sunday, September 8th is the Community & Welcome Back Picnic; 

• Wednesday, September 11th is “It Takes a Community to Heal” presentation at Christ Church; 

• Friday, September 13th -Sunday, September 15th is a New Beginnings Retreat for grades 6-8; 

• Sunday, September 15th at 10:00am—Sunday School resumes for Toddlers-age 11;  

• Wednesday, September 18th at 6:30pm “Gather-Transform-Send” Workshop at Christ Church/ 

• Saturday, September 21st at 6:00pm and Sunday, September 22nd at 11:30am Coffee Hour Talk “Jail Ministry”; 

and 

• Plus, the usual Saturday Eucharist at 5:00pm and Sunday Eucharist with choir at 10:00am; Soup & Sandwiches 

Saturdays every Saturday at 12 noon; Learning Community Initiatives Team and parish projects continue; Vestry 

on Wednesday, September 11th at 6:30pm; CHOW Pantry Mondays-Thursdays; etc. 

Faithfully yours, 

 

The Very Rev. Christine J Day, 

Rector 

 

 
 

 

CROSSWAYS 

August 28, 2019 

Feast of St. Augustine of Hippo, 430 

 

 

Dear Friends in Christ,   
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Vestry Highlights     
• Planning Committee – Don Thorpe gave a discussion on Stewardship.  The questionnaire 

and the letter to be sent out starting in September. 

• Rectors Report: We did Dwelling in the Word and discussed the “Gibb’s Theory of 

Trust. 

• Treasurer’s Report – is available in the rack by the bulletin board over the pew in the 

narthex.   

• Hospitality – Lemonade on the lawn went well, had a beautiful day for it. 

Carousel Day – Learning Communities Initiative (LCI) had a table and did Prayer     

Scarves.  

Picnic at Highland Park – Everything settled on items needed for picnic and also the 

Community Picnic coming up September 8th. 

  

• Fund Raising - Chicken BBQs did well. 

 Boscov Friends helping friends $5.00 books will be coming out soon. 

 Cabaret will tentatively be Nov. 23rd.  

 Pasta Dinner tentatively will be Dec 7th. 

  

• Building & Grounds 

Getting one more quote for the parking lot and hopefully we will be ready in the spring.  

Please buy a square. 

Matt Labosky took care of the saplings in the chimney and the rectory and fixed the brick 

steps. 

 Will contact Weather Master for church roof repairs. 

 3rd Street gutter needs permanent fix. 

 Active Shooter – Still working on a plan. 

 

• Outreach 

Soup & Sandwich – have new helpers coming in from Facebook and two groups from the 

college are coming back. 

CHOW – we are getting more needy people and less food is coming in. 

Narcan training for S&S was tabled. 

 

• Diocese and Beyond 

 “It takes a Community to Heal” will be at Christ Church Sept. 11th at 6:30pm 

 “Gather-Transform-Send” is a workshop at Christ Church on Sept.18th 

  New Beginnings Retreat – for grades 6-8 in Horseheads Sept.13th -15th 

 Diocesan Convention – is November 8th & 9th. 
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The Planning Committee, previously the Long-Term Planning Committee, 

continues to meet on a regular basis.  We have received some direction from the 

Vestry to work on how we use time, talent and treasure for the betterment of our 

parish.  We hope that members of the Vestry and our committee will work together to reach out to other 

churches in our community. Our next meeting is September 4th at 5:30pm in the library. 

 

                                                                                        Don Thorpe, Chair of the Planning Committee 

 

 

ALL SAINTS’ COMMUNITY & WELCOME BACK PICNIC 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 8th CIRCA 11:30 AM 

    

 

Last year’s 100th Anniversary Community Picnic was such a success, that we’ve decided to do it again in 2019.  

Invite the neighborhood and parish for hot dogs, hamburgers, salt potatoes, coleslaw, cake (yum!), bubbles, 

corn hole and prayer scarves! Obviously 101st Anniversary doesn’t have much of a ring to it so it’s just the All 

Saints’ Community & Welcome Back Picnic on Sunday, September 8th after the 10 am celebration of Holy 

Eucharist.  Warden Joy Kasmarcik is coordinating the picnic with the help of the Learning Community 

Initiatives team and vestry.  Invitations to the neighborhood will be done door-to-door one to two weeks before 

the picnic.  Want to help?   Call or e-mail Joy Kasmarcik (585-285-0013 or JKasmarcik@stny.rr.com ). 

 

 
 

 

 

Gratitude for the Community of Faith 

 
Take a minute to ground yourself, close your eyes, and breathe deeply.  Our lives are rushed and filled 

with worries about our church, our community, and the people we love.  In the midst of the turmoil of 

life, take a moment to ground yourself.  Remember that you are created in the image of God, remember 

that God has called you by name to do this work and has given you all you need to do it.  We often need 

to be reminded that we have been called and that God has given us all we need.  The community of faith 

is there to constantly remind us of this, especially when the path gets difficult or the trees are too thick to 

see the way.  Allow your heart to fill with love and gratitude for your community of faith and for those 

who walk with you on the journey. 

 

The Rev. Kristen Looney 

Director of Partnerships, Religious Freedom Center of the Newseum Institute, Washington, DC 

mailto:JKasmarcik@stny.rr.com
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Come to Christ Church (Binghamton) on Wednesday, September 11th at 6:30pm to hear the Rev. Deacon Kay 

Drebert, LMSW present “It Takes a Community to Heal.”  Deacon Kay will give an overview of the addiction 

and recovery continuum which will include theories of addiction, the science of addiction and current addiction 

trends.  A closing discussion, with a faith-based perspective, will focus on the impact of addiction on the 

individual, our families, and our communities.  Christ Church is located at 10 Henry Street, Binghamton, NY. 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

As a baptized Christian, you are called to ministry.  

Are you looking for ways to serve God and your church more deeply? 

Are you curious about what it would be like to preach or lead worship as a layperson? 

Have you ever wondered if you are called to be a priest or deacon?  

FALL MINISTRY DISCERNMENT DAY 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 14TH 

FROM 9:00AM-4:00PM AT ST. JOHN’S CHURCH, ITHACA, NY 

It Takes Community 

to Heal 
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Explore your call to ministry in the Episcopal Diocese of Central New York at this free Ministry Discernment 

Day. Hear from priests, deacons, and leaders of lay ministry programs about their unique calls to ministry and 

how they discern and live into paths. Discover the lay and ordained ministry opportunities and programs in the 

Episcopal Diocese of Central New York. 

This event is free and open to anyone interested in attending. Clergy may encourage parishioners to participate 

and may join parishioners at the event to support the discernment process. 

Ministry Discernment Days organized by the Commission on Ministry of the Diocese of Central New York. 

They are offered twice a year and are an optional part of the Ordination and Discernment Process. 

Please register online at the Diocesan website by September 11th. 

 

 

                                                                                              

 

New Beginnings is a FREE retreat weekend for youth in grades 6 to 8. Explore your relationship with your 

peers, family, friends, self, and God in small groups led by adults and high-school-age students. 

 

If you are an adult or young person in grades 9 and above, you can sign up to serve as a Team member, 

providing hospitality, support, and leadership for the New Beginnings retreat! 

 

Parents/guardians/all are welcome to join us for Sunday worship at St. Matthew's Episcopal Church on Sunday, 

9/15 at 10:30am, followed by a potluck lunch to close the retreat.  Register online on the Diocesan website by 

September 11th cnyepiscopal.org/new-beginnings-2019.  

 

 

 

CALLING ALL TEACHERS, CALLING ALL 

STUDENTS, CALLING ALL HELPERS, 

CALLING ALL PARENTS: NEW SUNDAY 

SCHOOL “YEAR” BEGINS SEPTEMBER 15th 
 

FREE New Beginnings Retreat 

Friday, September 13th at 7:00pm through  

Sunday, September 15th at 12:30pm 

Grades 6-8 

 

https://cnyepiscopal.org/discernment
https://cnyepiscopal.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=aaeda869944edc4c7cf17199d&id=3bcb475345&e=3a065a0ca2
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Sunday school classes will begin on Sunday September 15th. We will continue the Heart Shaper 

curriculum that we started last year.  

If there is anyone that would be able to teach at least one Sunday a month it would be greatly 

appreciated. Please give me a call or send me an e-mail! 

Please use the attached registration form to sign-up your children or to volunteer to help or assist in any way. 

There are also copies in the narthex and on the website. 

 

 

 
    

 

What is a congregation for?  

One way of describing the unique purpose and work of a congregation is that a congregation gathers people 

into Christ's body, the Church—a community that transforms minds, hearts, and behaviors—and sends these 

same people into the world to be God’s loving, liberating, life-giving presence. 

This free workshop presents the "Gather-Transform-Send" model as a lens to look at how God is at work in 

our congregations, how we're partnering with God, and how God is calling us into creativity and renewal. You'll 

learn how to apply and share this model in your own congregation and ministry.  

The workshop will be led by members of our diocesan Congregational Development team who have been 

trained through the College for Congregational Development.  

LIFE GOES ON MEETING FOR SEPTEMBER 18TH 

 
These meetings will have their location announced in church as locations were 

not available at time of going to press for Crossways.  If you are planning to 

attend, please phone Arlene Foley at 797-2111 or Eileen Patch at 754-2372 to aid 

in planning the group’s reservation. Meetings are usually the third Wednesday of 

the month. 

 
 

https://allsaintsjcny.org/Christian%20Education%20Registration.pdf
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When & Where:  Binghamton: Wednesday, September 18th, 6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Christ Episcopal Church 

10 Henry Street, Binghamton 

 

 Webinar/Liverpool: Wednesday, October 2nd, 10:00am-12:00pm 

via Zoom webinar (https://zoom.us/j/724852981) or 

attend in-person at the diocesan office (limited to 10 individuals) 

1020 7th North Street, Liverpool 

 
 
 
 
 
 

         

 

Come one, come all and hear about Deacon Dorothy’s Jail and Re-Entry Ministry at special Coffee Hours on 

Saturday, September 21st at 6:00pm or Sunday, September 22nd at 11:30am.  Find out how Broome Country 

Council of Churches’ Jail Ministry works, what chaplains do, what volunteer opportunities there are, why 

Deacon Dorothy collects sweat suits and Christmas toys, what else does she need, how can we help, what 

programs and/or Bible Studies are available after jail.   

 
 
 

 

 
  

COFFEE HOUR TALK “JAIL AND 

RE-ENTRY MINISTRY: DEACON 

WHAT DO YOU DO THERE?”  

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 21st at 

6:00PM AND SUNDAY, 

SEPTEMBER 22nd at 11:30AM  

https://zoom.us/j/724852981
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Fellowship leads to peace like seeds lead to fruit.  The Bridge to Faith Interfaith group, originally started by St. 

Paul’s Episcopal Church, the Ahmadiyya Mosque, and All Saints’ has grown since the first event held at All 

Saints’.  This is a wonderful thing which brings much hope to our community.  A second event will be held 

September 22nd from 2:00pm-4:00pm at Central United Methodist Church in Endicott. 

A panel comprised of a representative from the Christian, Jewish, and Muslim faiths will be speaking on Peace 

and Acceptance.  This will be followed by a social time including light refreshments. 

Please join us, and don’t hesitate to bring a friend.  All are welcome and encouraged to come. 

  

Debbie Thorpe 

 

 
 

The Book Club will meet on Wednesday, September 25th at 5:30pm at the Rectory. (Yes, we are no longer on 

the “Summer Schedule” of Thursdays!)   The Book Club is continuing to read, Barbara Brown Taylor’s Holy 

Envy: Finding God in the Faith of Others.  In Holy Envy Barbara Brown Taylor weaves stories from her college 

classroom in rural Georgia with reflections on how her own spiritual journey has been complicated and renewed 

by connecting with people of other traditions—even those whose truths are quite different from hers.  The one 

constant is the sense that God is calling her to change her version of God, a change that ultimately enriches her 

faith in other human beings and in God. 

 

 

 

BOOK CLUB TO MEET WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 25th  

AT 5:30PM AT THE RECTORY:  

READING BARBARA BROWN TAYLOR’S HOLY ENVY 
 

 

INTERFAITH PANEL- PEACE AND ACCEPTANCE: 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 22ND  

 2:00-4:00PM 

CENTRAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, ENDICOTT 
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                                                         The Market Place 

      

 

The Market Place section in our Crossways is to list 

items to give away, barter, sell for a few dollars or 

ask for whatever. This could be noted as Fr=Free, 

Tr=Trade, $, $$, Mkt=Market Now. This is 

basically a way to connect to people in the Parish to 

whom you already may know or have said hello. 

Maybe you are downsizing your home and have a 

need to get rid of stuff, or your child has outgrown 

their shoes or sneakers. This is another ministry to 

give a helping hand and to help yourself as well.  

Along with your name, be clear and briefly 

descriptive of your items as possible. We hope this 

new offering will be beneficial to all who 

participate.  

Please send your items to garyz2353@aol.com for 

publishing in the time frame he sets. Remember he 

and the office have nothing to do with your 

exchange. It will be between the buyer/trader and 

seller/trader only. 

The following is an actual entry to provide specifics 

to assist everyone submit: 

 

 

 

Item Description Cost Email Telephone 

Number 

Furniture 

 

4 Powell Counter 

Height 27" Stools 

(2 set up, 2 in 

boxes) 

$$ OBO contact David 

yeshossyem57@yahoo.com 

607-765-6681 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:garyz2353@aol.com
mailto:yeshossyem57@yahoo.com
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Come celebrate St. Francis Day with us and bring your pets for the Blessing of 

Animals at the Saturday, October 5th 5:00pm and Sunday, October 6th 10:00am 

celebrations of Holy Eucharist.  St. Francis of Assisi (October 4th) is the patron 

saint of all animals.  We hope that you will bring your pet to church to receive a blessing in a brief liturgy 

following the post communion prayer.  (This will enable one to bolt out and retrieve “Rover” from 

elsewhere if you are keeping “Rover” somewhere else during the service.)  Please have all dogs on leads 

and exercised before the service.  Cats and other small creatures tend to be happier in carriers or crates, or 

you can just bring a photograph of your pet.  Or perhaps your house is pet-less (Don’t tell +Alphege or 

+Thomas Cranmer!) consider bringing a stuffed animal.  As the song says, “All God’s creatures have a 

place in the choir!” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

        

                             CHOW WALK OCTOBER 6TH 

Linda Barkman will be participating in the CHOW walk October 6th.   It is being held at 

Otsiningo Park this year.  Registration is a 1:00 pm with the walk starts at 2:00pm.   If anyone is 

interested in walking, see Linda.  If you would like to sponsor Linda or anyone else walking, she 

will take your pledge and walk for you. 

Also there has been a significant drop in contributions of CHOW items.  Please reconsider 

to determine if you can supply CHOW items as listed in the weekly announcements.  Thank 

you. 

 

SAVE THE DATE: ST. FRANCIS DAY 

TO BE CELEBRATED ON 

OCTOBER 5th AND 6th 

          "Fly Me To The Moon" 

- that's how you get to Cabaret 2019! In honor of the 50th anniversary of the moon 

landing, we have decided to put on a show with a moon theme. Cabaret will be 

Saturday, November 23rd with the show starting at 7:00 pm and doors opening at 6:30 

pm for seating and checking out our basket silent auction. The price is still a 

reasonable $12.00. Much more info with be forthcoming, but, as always, we need 

volunteers and donations of baskets, finger foods, and cash. This fund raiser is more 

important than ever this year because we did not have the income from the JC Field 

Days booth. Please give your all-out support for this fun event and help make it our 

best one yet. If you do that, we'll love you "to the moon and back!" 
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JULY 2019 

 

Truly, with “God all things are possible” (Matthew. 19:26).

  

 

    
 

 
The next major fund raiser is the Cabaret in November.  
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The following are from the Joyfulnoiseletter.com used by permission                                
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PRAYER LIST BEGINNING AUGUST 

 

 

Short Term: Johnny Santiago, Ellie, Lindsey and Damian, Mike McMullen, Cathy Peters, Martin 

Kasmarcik, Missy Avery, Doug Carlson, Bill, Joan Jones, Bill Kasmarcik, Monica, Lucy & Lee Grabowski, 

Karen Zimmer, Sue Lundin, Tom Johnson, Joe Finta, Mark Ty, Dan Cooley, Nancy Clark, David Ward, 

Megan Scott,  David “Angel” Pena, Patrick Rowe, Nick Kochian, Jeanette Cook, David & Judy Horton,  

Margaret Isaminger, and Sarah Harrison-Pautard 

 

 Long Term: Justin Avery, Dorothy Pierce, Noelle Benson, Cindy Anderson, Louise Rogers, 

Sam McMullen, Eli Pierce, Tiernan, Lori Szwalla, Tony Szwalla,  Ralph Holloway,  Betty 

McCurry, Bob Gillmer, Kenneth Barkman, Jenna Knapp, and Nanette McIntosh 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

PLEASE USE THE NEW 

FLOWER FUND AND SANCTUARY CANDLE FORMS 

FOR JULY 1, 2019 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2020 
 

 

New Flower Fund and Sanctuary Candle Forms for 

July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020 are found on the 

website or in the narthex at church.   

 

New Memorials for the August issue must be 

received by the office no later than Sunday, July 

14th to be published in the August issue.   Your 

cooperation is appreciated! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Policy reminder: Submitted names are placed on the short-term list for 

four weeks and then moved to long term by request of the person 

submitting the name, or by need known by the Rector 

Military: Joshua Balles, Ben Holbus, Curtis Sholtes, Joe Gentile, Justin Gillmer, 

Michael Lake, Robert Preston, Steven Serbun 

 

 

Shut Ins: Doris Brink, Clark Byarley, Jane Chomyszak, Sally Cole, Joseph 

Dotolo, Arlene Foley, Ruth Furman, Lee Grabowski, Patricia Holloway, Ardis 

Rogers  

file:///C:/Users/Christine%20Day/AppData/Local/Temp/2019-2020%20Flower%20Fund%20Form.pdf
file:///C:/Users/Christine%20Day/AppData/Local/Temp/2019-2020%20Sanctuary%20Lamp%20Form.pdf
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CELEBRATIONS IN SEPTEMBER
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

01 Roberta Szwalla   
03 Kevin Baker  
04 Lois Kimble 
06 Nancy Grabowski  
09 Cindy Cole 
10 John L. Watkins 
14 Barbara Barton 
14 Lauren Lynn Pry 
15 Bonnie Hrebin 

16 Judith Horton 
17 Jane Chomyszak 
22 Frances Ganter 

22 Megan Colvin 
24 Doris Brink 
24 David Ganter 
25 Zachery Johnson 
 

 

 

 

 

05 Ricky & Jessica Hrebin 

12 David & Frances Ganter 

20 Scott & Kathy Cramer 

22 Clark & Darlene Byarley 

26 Martin and Joyanne Kasmarcik

 

 

And     

 

Altar Flowers 
 

The Flowers on September 1st – are given by 

Debbie and Don Thorpe for the birthday of their 

son-in-law Ben Holbus  

The Flowers on September 8th - are given by 

Jeanette Cook in memory of her son, George Cook 

  

The Flowers on September 15th - are given in 

thanksgiving of Yvonne Smith's birthday by Lonna 

and David Pierce 

 

The Flowers on September 22nd -are given by 

Barbara Freed in thanksgiving for the birthday of 

her mother, Doris Brink and in thanksgiving of 

Zack Johnson’s birthday by his grandmother Linda 

Barkman. 

 

The Flowers on September 29th - are given in 

thanksgiving for the birthday of Aria Jimenez, 

daughter of Lonna and David Pierce  

Sanctuary Candle   
 
The Candle on September 1st – given in memory of 

Constance Whalen given by Barb Freed  

The Candle on September 8th – given in memory of her 

parents Sarah and Richard Rath given by Arlene Foley  

The Candle on September 15th - Open 

The Candle on September 22nd - Open 

 

The Candle on September 29th - Open 
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  The Final Word   

 

“But Moses pleaded with the Lord, “O Lord, I’m just not a good speaker”…….”Who makes mouths?” the 

Lord asked him….Now go, and do as I have told you.  I will help you speak well….” 

Exodus 4: 10-12 

 

“Moses was not a gifted speaker. He knew his limitations. Understanding our limitations and working with 

them is good if it keeps us from getting in over our heads. But we must not use our limitations as an excuse for 

avoiding what God calls us to do. God called Moses to travel to Egypt to help free the Hebrews from slavery. 

To do this Moses would have to speak to the ruler of the land—in fact, the mightiest man in the world. But 

Moses had a speech problem. Did he think God didn’t realize that?  

 

Sometimes God uses our limitations to teach us to rely more on his power. When Moses stepped out in faith and 

obeyed God, God stretched the boundaries of his abilities. He also provided a resource, Moses’ brother, Aaron, 

to help. Never limit God, who can do anything through you if you let him.”NLT - GZ 
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All Saints’ Christian Education Registration Form 
Child Information 

1. Name:  ________________________________________________ 

      Date of Birth: ________________________________ Age__________ 

      Grade for 2019-2020 School Year or Toddler: _______________ 

Any allergies All Saints’ should be aware of?   

What?_________________________________________ 

 

2. Name:  __________________________________ 

      Date of Birth:  _______________________ Age_____________ 

      Grade for 2019-2020 School Year: ___________________________ 

       Any allergies All Saints’ should be aware of? 

      What? __________________________________________________ 

 

3. Name:  _________________________________________________ 

Date of Birth:  _____________________________ Age__________ 

Grade for 2019-2020 School Year or Toddler: __________________ 

Any allergies All Saints’ should be aware of?  

What? ___________________________________________________ 

 

 

Parents or Other Relative* Information 

*Please indicate if parent or other relation (write in relationship, grandmother, aunt, cousin, sister, guardian etc.) 

Mother’s* Name:  _________________________________________ 

Mother’s Address:  _______________________________________________________ 

 _______________________________________________________ 

Mother’s Home Phone Number: (______) ___________________ Cell________________ 

Mother’s Email Address:  __________________________________  

 

Father’s* Name:  __________________________________________  

Father’s Address (if different): _______________________________________________________ 

 _______________________________________________________ 

Father’s Home Phone Number: (______) ___________________ Cell_________________ 

Father’s Email Address:  ___________________________________ 

___I/We would like to help by teaching, assisting, crafts or refreshments? (circle choice)
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             September 2019    

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 

9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling 

in the Word 

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 

6:30 PM Scouts Committee 

Mtg 

2 

Labor Day 

Office Closed 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

3 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

6:30 PM Jr. League BD 

Meeting 

4 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10:00 AM - 4:00 PM Rector 

Official Office Hours 

5:30 PM – Planning Committee 

5 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

6 

Office Closed 

Rector Off Day 

7 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Holy Eucharist 

8 

9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling 

in the Word 

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 

11:30 AM Community Picnic 

2:30 PM Bridgewater - HE 

 

9 

Office Closed 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

3:30 PM Rector/Wardens 

Meeting 

 

11 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10:00 AM - 4:00 PM Rector 

Official Office Hours 

6:30 PM “It Takes a 

Community to Heal” 

presentation at Christ Church 

6:30 PM Vestry Meeting 

 

12 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

 

13 

Friday, September 13th -

Sunday, September 15th is 

a New Beginnings Retreat 

for grades 6-8 

Office Closed 

Rector Off Day 

 

14 

New Beginnings Retreat for grades 

6-8 

9:00 AM - 4:00 PM FALL 

MINISTRY DISCERNMENT 

DAY ST. JOHN’S CHURCH, 

ITHACA, NY 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Holy Eucharist 

15 

New Beginnings Retreat for 

grades 6-8 

9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling 

in the Word 

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM Sunday 

School for Toddlers-age 11 

16 

Office Closed 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

17 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

18 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10:00 AM - 4:00 PM Rector 

Official Office Hours 

12:30 PM Life Goes On 

6:30 PM “Gather-Transform-

Send” Workshop at Christ 

Church 

19 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

7:15 PM Choir Practice as 

called by director 

 

20 

Office Closed 

Rector Off Day 

21 
10:00 AM Workers Center of the 

Southern Tier 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Holy Eucharist 

6:00 PM - 7:00 PM Coffee Hour Talk 

“Jail Ministry" with Deacon Dorothy 

22 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in 

the Word 

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM Sunday 

School for Toddlers-age 11 

11:30 AM - 12:30 PM Coffee 

Hour Talk “Jail Ministry" with 

Deacon Dorothy 

2:30 PM Susquehanna HE 

23 

First Day of Autumn 

Office Closed 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

24 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

25 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10:00 AM - 4:00 PM Rector 

Official Office Hours 

12:00 PM Clericus Lunch 

5:30 PM Book Club 

26 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

7:15 PM Choir Practice as 

called by director 

27 

Office Closed 

Rector Off Day 

28 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Holy Eucharist 

29 
9:00 AM - 10:00 AM Dwelling in 

the Word 

10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM Sunday 

School for Toddlers-age 11 

30 

Office Closed 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

October 1 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

6:30 PM Jr. League BD 

Meeting 

October 2 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

10:00 AM - 4:00 PM Rector 

Official Office Hours 

October 3 

10:00 AM - 11:00 AM CHOW 

Pantry 

7:15 PM Choir Practice as 

called by director 

October 4 

Office Closed 

Rector Off Day 

October 5 

12:00 PM - 1:00 PM Soup & 

Sandwich Lunch 

5:00 PM - 6:00 PM Holy Eucharist 


